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MEDICAL OFFICER OF HEALTH ACTIVITY REPORT FOR MAY 
 

Recommendation 
 

It is recommended that the Board of Health receive Report No. 043-19 re: “Medical Officer of Health 

Activity Report for May” for information. 
 

 

 

The following report presents activities of the Medical Officer of Health (MOH) for the period of April 8, 

2019, to May 3, 2019. 

 

April 8 Met with Dr. Lisa Simon, Associate Medical Officer of Health, Simcoe Muskoka District 

Health Unit, to tour the London Temporary Overdose Prevention Site (TOPS) 

Chaired teleconference meeting of advisory group in regard to the Council of Medical 

Officers of Health (COMOH) position on climate change 

 

April 9 Phone meeting with Board of Health (BOH) Chair to discuss the agenda for the Board’s 

upcoming meeting 

 

April  10 Chaired meeting of the COMOH Executive Committee 

Met with Ed Holder, Mayor, City of London, to discuss the opioid crisis 

 

April 11 Phone meeting with planning group for the April 28 Public Health Physicians of Canada 

Continuing Professional Development (PHPC CPD) Day: Problematic Substance Use 

Session 

Attended the City of London Budget Analysis Session at City Hall 

 

April 12 alPHa Executive Committee teleconference in regard to the provincial budget 

announcment 

Participated in several media interviews in regard to the provincial budget announcement 

 

April 15 Attended session three of the “Leading From the Inside Out: Tranforming Leadership” 

session delivered by Pillar Nonprofit Network 

Phone meeting with Kevin Davis, Mayor, Brantford, to discuss the opioid crisis 

 

April 16 Teleconference with alPHa Board members in regard to the 2019 budget 

 

April 17 One-on-one phone call with Ms. Peggy Doe, Coach 

Meeting with Ms. Kelly Gillis, Carswell Partners 

 

April 18 Met with staff from Sagecomm for an interview in regard to housing and the social 

determinants of health 

Attended the Board of Health meeting 

 

April 23 Attended Vic Fedeli’s Address on Budget 2019 event, sponsored by the London Chamber 

of Commerce 
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April 24 Participated in COMOH teleconference 

Met with Kate Young, MP for London West, to discuss the local opioid crisis 

 

April 25 Attended the Middlesex Municipal Day event held in Strathroy-Caradoc 

 

April 26 Participated via teleconference in the alPHa Board of Directors meeting 

 

April 28 Presented at the Public Health Physicians of Canada Conference in Ottawa 

 

April 30 Phone call with Dr. David Williams to discuss matters of public health interest 

 

May 1 Attended a meeting of local public sector CEO/CAOs at the Chef’s Table 

One-on-one phone call with Ms. Peggy Doe, Executive Coach 

 

May 2 Attended the Finance & Facilities Committee meeting 

Attended the Keeping Women and Children Safer by Sheltering Men advisory meeting 

 

May 3 Guest speaker on the Ask Me Anything morning program at CJBK Radio 

Participated in alPHa Executive Committee teleconference 

Participated in teleconference with Ministry staff in regard to Public Health 

Modernization 

 

 

This report was submitted by the Office of the Medical Officer of Health. 

 

 

 

 
Christopher Mackie, MD, MHSc, CCFP, FRCPC 

Medical Officer of Health / CEO 

 


